REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, August 9, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY.

PRESENT: Mayor John Buckley, Commissioners David Parmley and Scott Richardson, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Dan Smith and City Clerk Barbara Perrott.

ABSENT: Code Officer Bud Burdett

ALSO PRESENT: Bill Dugan, WLEA and Jason Jordan, The Spectator.

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held July 12, 2018 be approved as read. Carried – Ayes all

By Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read. Carried – Ayes all

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$291,173.27 be approved and paid as audited. Carried – Ayes all

Miscellaneous:

- Chief Smith said that the Department of Health is conducting an inspection of the fire department today. He updated the board on the house fire last Thursday. The fire was contained to the kitchen and a dog perished in the fire. He commended his department in the nice job they did putting it out.
- Mayor Buckley reported that Hornell has been named the 50th safest city in the state. A certificate was presented to the department.
- Chief Murray said that Rob Donovan is finishing up his training and will be on his own starting next week. Patrolman Losecco will be starting school on the 13th.

By Richardson/Parmley

Respectfully submitted,

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 am. Carried – Ayes All